Historic District Commission

Meeting at the Sanbornton Public Library

DRAFT MINUTES

January 19,2011

7 pm.

Attendees:  Fran Belcher, Abby Mercer, Liz Merry

Regrets:  Guy Giunta, Linda Salatiello 

1.  Application from Warren Lake:
On November 24, Warren Lake submitted an application to Bob Ward, the Town Planner, for approval to put up a sign indicating his home business at 3 Tower Hill Road. The application was forwarded to the HDC members on December 15, 2010 for review. Mr. Lake attended the meeting to discuss his application for a sign. It was the original sign he had used in 1985 which had been approved by the HDC at that time.  It was similar to the Tilton School signs, having a black background, gold leaf lettering and which borders on both sides. The sign was made by Annie Paquette of Meredith. A motion was made by Fran Belcher, seconded by Abigail Mercer,  to approve the application. The vote was unanimous in its consent. Liz Merry will advise Bob Ward of the decision.

2. Members:  Bill Tobin has submitted his resignation due to time constraints, and the HDC thanked him for his support. Guy Giunta has been appointed as the Selectmen’s replacement for Steve Ober who has resigned recently as a town selectman.  The HDC agreed to ask Bob Veloski, the Town Administrator to put a notice on the town website seeking one new member for the HDC whose office will expire in 2013. 

3. Ad Hoc Task Force:  the HDC agreed to strike an ad-hoc task force to work on the ordinance and guidelines. When finished the HDC will hold public meetings and get a warrant ready for the 2012 town meeting. Liz Merry will ask Bob Veloski about the best way to publicize recruitment for the HDC Ad Hoc Task force.

4. The meeting was adjourned at 7:35 pm.

Respectfully submitted:

Elizabeth H. Merry

President and Acting Secretary

Sanbornton Historic District Commission

